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landholding agencies to collect infor-
mation about property described as un-
utilized, underutilized, excess, or sur-
plus, in surveys conducted by the agen-
cies under section 202 of the Federal 
Property and Administrative Services 
Act (40 U.S.C. 483), Executive Order 
12512, and 41 CFR part 101–47.800. Each 
canvass will collect information on 
properties not previously reported and 
about property reported previously the 
status or classification of which has 
changed or for which any of the infor-
mation reported on the property check-
list has changed. 

(1) HUD will request descriptive in-
formation on properties sufficient to 
make a reasonable determination, 
under the criteria described below, of 
the suitability of a property for use as 
a facility to assist the homeless. 

(2) HUD will direct landholding agen-
cies to respond to requests for informa-
tion within 25 days of receipt of such 
requests. 

(b) Agency Annual Report. By Decem-
ber 31 of each year, each landholding 
agency must notify HUD regarding the 
current availability status and classi-
fication of each property controlled by 
the agency that: 

(1) Was included in a list of suitable 
properties published that year by HUD, 
and 

(2) Remains available for application 
for use to assist the homeless, or has 
become available for application dur-
ing that year. 

(c) GSA Inventory. HUD will collect 
information, in the same manner as de-
scribed in paragraph (a) of this section, 
from GSA regarding property that is in 
GSA’s current inventory of excess or 
surplus property. 

(d) Change in Status. If the informa-
tion provided on the property checklist 
changes subsequent to HUD’s deter-
mination of suitability, and the prop-
erty remains unutilized, underutilized, 
excess or surplus, the landholding 
agency shall submit a revised property 
checklist in response to the next quar-
terly canvass. HUD will make a new 
determination of suitability and, if it 
differs from the previous determina-
tion, republish the property informa-
tion in the FEDERAL REGISTER. For ex-
ample, property determined unsuitable 
for national security concerns may no 

longer be subject to security restric-
tions, or property determined suitable 
may subsequently be found to be con-
taminated. 

§ 12a.4 Suitability determination. 
(a) Suitability determination. Within 30 

days after the receipt of information 
from landholding agencies regarding 
properties which were reported pursu-
ant to the canvass described in 
§ 12a.3(a), HUD will determine, under 
criteria set forth in § 12a.6, which prop-
erties are suitable for use as facilities 
to assist the homeless and report its 
determination to the landholding agen-
cy. Properties that are under lease, 
contract, license, or agreement by 
which a Federal agency retains a real 
property interest or which are sched-
uled to become unutilized or underuti-
lized will be reviewed for suitability no 
earlier than six months prior to the ex-
pected date when the property will be-
come unutilized or underutilized, ex-
cept that properties subject to the Base 
Closure and Realignment Act may be 
reviewed up to eighteen months prior 
to the expected date when the property 
will become unutilized or underuti-
lized. 

(b) Scope of suitability. HUD will de-
termine the suitability of a property 
for use as a facility to assist the home-
less without regard to any particular 
use. 

(c) Environmental information. HUD 
will evaluate the environmental infor-
mation contained in property check-
lists forwarded to HUD by the land-
holding agencies solely for the purpose 
of determining suitability of properties 
under the criteria in § 12a.6. 

(d) Written record of suitability deter-
mination. HUD will assign an identifica-
tion number to each property reviewed 
for suitability. HUD will maintain a 
written public record of the following: 

(1) The suitability determination for 
a particular piece of property, and the 
reasons for that determination; and 

(2) The landholding agency’s response 
to the determination pursuant to the 
requirements of § 12a.7(a). 

(e) Property determined unsuitable. 
Property that is reviewed by HUD 
under this section and that is deter-
mined unsuitable for use to assist the 
homeless may not be made available 
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for any other purpose for 20 days after 
publication in the FEDERAL REGISTER 
of a Notice of unsuitability to allow for 
review of the determination at the re-
quest of a representative of the home-
less. 

(f) Procedures for appealing 
unsuitability determinations. (1) To re-
quest review of a determination of 
unsuitability, a representative of the 
homeless must contact HUD within 20 
days of publication of notice in the 
FEDERAL REGISTER that a property is 
unsuitable. Requests may be submitted 
to HUD in writing or by calling 1–800– 
927–7588 (Toll Free). Written requests 
must be received no later than 20 days 
after notice of unsuitability is pub-
lished in the FEDERAL REGISTER. 

(2) Requests for review of a deter-
mination of unsuitability may be made 
only by representatives of the home-
less, as defined in § 12a.1. 

(3) The request for review must speci-
fy the grounds on which it is based, 
i.e., that HUD has improperly applied 
the criteria or that HUD has relied on 
incorrect or incomplete information in 
making the determination (e.g., that 
property is in a floodplain but not in a 
floodway). 

(4) Upon receipt of a request to re-
view a determination of unsuitability, 
HUD will notify the landholding agen-
cy that such a request has been made, 
request that the agency respond with 
any information pertinent to the re-
view, and advise the agency that it 
should refrain from initiating disposal 
procedures until HUD has completed 
its reconsideration regarding 
unsuitability. 

(i) HUD will act on all requests for 
review within 30 days of receipt of the 
landholding agency’s response and will 
notify the representative of the home-
less and the landholding agency in 
writing of its decision. 

(ii) If a property is determined suit-
able as a result of the review, HUD will 
request the landholding agency’s deter-
mination of availability pursuant to 
§ 12a.7(a), upon receipt of which HUD 
will promptly publish the determina-
tion in the FEDERAL REGISTER. If the 
determination of unsuitability stands, 
HUD will inform the representative of 
the homeless of its decision. 

§ 12a.5 Real property reported excess 
to GSA. 

(a) Each landholding agency must 
submit a report to GSA of properties it 
determines excess. Each landholding 
agency must also provide a copy of 
HUD’s suitability determination, if 
any, including HUD’s identification 
number for the property. 

(b) If a landholding agency reports a 
property to GSA which has been re-
viewed by HUD for homeless assistance 
suitability and HUD determined the 
property suitable, GSA will screen the 
property pursuant to § 12a.5(g) and will 
advise HUD of the availability of the 
property for use by the homeless as 
provided in § 12a.5(e). In lieu of the 
above, GSA may submit a new check-
list to HUD and follow the procedures 
in § 12a.5(c) through § 12a.5(g). 

(c) If a landholding agency reports a 
property to GSA which has not been re-
viewed by HUD for homeless assistance 
suitability, GSA will complete a prop-
erty checklist, based on information 
provided by the landholding agency, 
and will forward this checklist to HUD 
for a suitability determination. This 
checklist will reflect any change in 
classification, i.e., from unutilized or 
underutilized to excess. 

(d) Within 30 days after GSA’s sub-
mission, HUD will advise GSA of the 
suitability determination. 

(e) When GSA receives a letter from 
HUD listing suitable excess properties 
in GSA’s inventory, GSA will transmit 
to HUD within 45 days a response 
which includes the following for each 
identified property: 

(1) A statement that there is no other 
compelling Federal need for the prop-
erty, and therefore, the property will 
be determined surplus; or 

(2) A statement that there is further 
and compelling Federal need for the 
property (including a full explanation 
of such need) and that, therefore, the 
property is not presently available for 
use to assist the homeless. 

(f) When an excess property is deter-
mined suitable and available and no-
tice is published in the FEDERAL REG-
ISTER, GSA will concurrently notify 
HHS, HUD, State and local government 
units, known homeless assistance pro-
viders that have expressed interest in 
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